Please consider this to be a Statement in Preview of my Testimony in Support of SB12:

SB 12 does not "criminalize" mutilating surgeries and so-called "transgender care". Physicians who
engage in this are engaging in criminal acts. I am a lawyer now but I was a nurse before entering the
Law. I saw the wonderful effects of the psychotropic drugs which began coming out in the '80's, and
which cured those suffering from the mental illness called "Body Dysmorphic Syndrome". Anyone
who thinks they must mutilate themselves to change their sex is suffering from that mental illness. I
saw and cared for pts. who were overjoyed to be relieved of that mental illness. Now due to the
"Woke"lies, MDs cannot diagnose BDS or prescribe the wonderful drugs which treat it.

MDs are bound by "First Due No Harm", the Hippocratic Oath. As a lawyer I know that we do not
permit minors to get their ears pierced or take an aspirin from a School Nurse w/o parental permission.
It is an obscenity to even be considering that children could ever be given surgical or medical care w/o
the knowledge and permission of their parents.[[
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